
To the Lord Mayor and    Report No. 125/2024 
Members of Dublin City Council Report of the Climate Action, Environment & 

Energy Strategic Policy Committee  
 

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________  
 

Breviate of the Climate Action, Environment and Energy Strategic Policy Committee 
Meeting Held on 31st January 2024 

 

 
1. Minutes of the special SPC meeting held on 10th January 2024 
 

Order: Agreed 
 
2. Noise Action Plan 
 

Order: Presentation Noted 
 
3. National Waste Management Plan 
 

Order: Report Noted 
 
4. Re-Turn – Ireland’s New Deposit Return Scheme. 
 

Order: Presentation Noted 
 
5. A.O.B. 
 
Reminder of the Community Climate Action Fund is currently accepting applications. The 
deadline on the 6th March. If you could reach out to all your local groups to remind them 
apply. There is almost 2 million euro available. (CB) 
 
Order: Noted 
 
 
 
Cllr Claire Byrne 
Chairperson 
31st January 2024 
 
 



In attendance 
  
Members 
Councillor Claire Byrne  
Councillor Deborah Byrne  
Councillor Mannix Flynn  
Councillor John Lyons  
Councillor Carolyn Moore 
Councillor Naoise Ó Muirí  
Councillor Clare O’ Connor 
Councillor Catherine Stocker 
Councillor Michael Watters  
David Kelly, Dublin Chamber 
Robert Moss, Public Participation Network  
Bernie Guinan, Association of Consulting Engineers of Ireland (ACEI)  
Trevor Clowry, Crumlin Community Clean-Up – Public Participation Network   
 
 
Also in attendance 
Councillor Raymond McAdam 
Councillor Donna Cooney 
Councillor Deirdre Heney 
Councillor Janet Horner 
Sam Tranum, Dublin Inquirer 
Gillian McCann, ReTurn 
Nina Carey 
 
 
Officials 
John Flanagan, Assistant Chief Executive & City Engineer  
Derek Kelly, Executive Manager  
Sabrina Dekker, Climate Action Co-Ordinator  
Brian White, Senior Executive Officer  
Hugh Coughlan, Senior Executive Officer 
Brian Heffernan, Senior Executive Scientist 
Paul Rutherford, Senior Environmental Health Officer 
Barry Woods, Senior Engineer 
Owen McManus, Senior Engineer 
Bernie Lillis, Litter Prevention Officer 
Richard Whelan, Administrative Officer 
Christopher Carroll, Administrative Officer  
Niamh Sloyan, Staff Officer 


